Oregon Shores Beach Club, Inc., Unit 1

Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

Chiloquin Community Center

Date: March 12, 2025
The meeting was opened by Chairman Mike Gottlieb the at 10:04 AM.

Additional members present were Judy Mangrum, Secretary/Treasurer, Bill Springer, Carolyn Davis and Matt Nelson. Absent was Tim McDermott.

The meeting started off with reviewing the last Board minutes, for February meeting.  There was a discussion about Garcia & Garcia's bill.  Judy said she got the $50 late fee off the bill and that was all.  The bill from them was for work other than what was on the contract that we paid.
Bill made a motion to pass the minutes from the last meeting and Matt seconded and passed.

Reports:   

1. Secretary/Treasurer Judy went over the reports. Judy said since there is not enough money in the General Account that she needed a response from the Board as to what should be paid and not to get by until we start receiving money for assessments.  There was an agreement to let the Attorney's fee wait since we had to wait so long for the re-writes on the CC&R's and By Laws. To pay for what was necessary.  

Mike made a motion to pay the approved bills and Matt seconded and the motion passed.

There was much talk about increasing the assessments so that the HOA can pay our expenses in the future.  It was agreed the Board would meet in an Executive session to discuss further what to do.

2. Water report: Matt explained that he had talked to Bob with Klamath Pump and the  

work has not started on the repair of Well #3.  The weather is keeping him from getting to the well to do the work.  Matt was saying we might need to put some gravel around the well house so Klamath Pump can get the trucks in that are needed to do the repair.

There was a discussion with Matt about finding someone to help him with the wells while Bob Easter is gone for leg surgery.  That he should have help and Matt said he would work on that.  Bill Springer said he could help with turning the generator on and some simple stuff but his health is not as good as it used to be.

Matt is also working on manual for how the water system works. Matt also found out from Spring Street, where we have our water testing done, that we are going to need $9,000 to $10,000 for various tests that need to be done in the future on the water system here.

3.  Equipment: Mike asked about the equipment.  Judy explained that Randy and Bud   
 Miller have installed more lights on the grader to plow snow so they can see what   
 they are doing at night now, as well as the plow truck.

4.  Roads: Mike asked about the roads.  Carolyn said that her road is a mess from      

     Hunter Communication coming in and working up that way, but Hunter is supposed             

     to come in and repair.

5.   Marina: Matt said there was a large branch from the tree next to the Marina  
     

      building hanging down that he will take care of.

6.   Building: Nothing to report.

7.  Old Business: Judy said she check in with the Bank in regards to a credit card     

machine and the quotes.  This is something to discuss at a later date.

Mike said he got the lead and copper report in to the State and received notice that they had received them.

New Business: Matt wants to beef up the Well house as there is no insulation in it and also add some bars on the windows so we can store equipment needed in the house.
The Board decided on the date of March 19th to get together in an Executive session to discuss the rate increase of assessments. 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:08 AM

Next meeting:  Wednesday April , 2025 @ 10:00AM

Judy Mangrum
Secretary
